
AGENDA 
ANC 6A Community Outreach Committee 

Monday, June 20, 2011, 7:30 PM 
Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith Annex 

1235 C St, NE 
 
1. (7:30) Call to Order and Approval of Agenda 
 
2.  (7:35) Status report on ANC/COC activities 
   
3.  (7:40) Thank-you letters for organizations providing support for ANC 6A meetings 
 
4.  (7:50) Request from the District of Columbia Sustainable Energy Utility Program 
Management Contract for help and support (email appears on 2nd page) 
 
5.  (8:10) Other items as suggested by committee members 
 
6.  (8:15) Discussion of meeting summer meeting schedule for COC  
 
Everyone is welcome! Call Committee Chair, Elizabeth Nelson with questions at 543-3512. 
 
************************************************ 
Visit our website at http://www.anc6a.org/ 
Any last minute changes to the time/date/location will be posted on the Community Calendar 
page 
  

http://www.anc6a.org/


Dear Commissioner Knits, 
 
The District of Columbia's Sustainable Energy Utility is up and operating and we need the help 
and support of ANC6-A.  I am writing you in your capacity of Chairperson of the Outreach 
Committee for ANC6-A to transmit this timely information and seek your ANC District's help and 
support.  
 
On behalf of the District of Columbia's Sustainable Energy Utility Program Management Contract, 
working under the leadership, guidance and management of the District's Department of the 
Environment (DDOE), I am seeking your assistance in Ward 6 and in particular ANC6-A in 
identifying: 
 1) low income, multi-family buildings and their contacts, if applicable, 
 2) commercial and institutional businesses employing less than 15 persons such as 
barber and beauty salons, piazza parlors, restaurants and other small eateries, 
convenience stores, dry goods, etc., and  
 3)  single family, owner-occupied homes  
for our quick start programs described below and in more detail at www.dcseu.com.  
 
I am sending this email request to you seeking recommendations for buildings, businesses and 
homes in Ward 6 and your ANC District  as candidates for these programs, and an appointment 
to speak at one your ANC6-A  meetings to discuss with the commissioners how your Ward and 
single member districts should and could benefit from this program.  I see from your website you 
are having a meeting on the 3rd Monday in June.  Maybe I could attend that meeting and speak 
to the commissioners and attendees about the sustainable energy utility at that time.  This is a 5 
year + program that is being funded directly by our contributions to the sustainable energy trust 
fund (a line item on your PEPCO and Washington Gas bills) and we should benefit. 
 
As you are aware, The Clean and Affordable Energy Act (CAEA) became law on October 22, 
2008. CAEA establishes the following overarching goals for energy efficiency and renewable 
energy in the District: 
•  Reduce per-capita energy consumption 
•  Increase renewable energy generating capacity 
•  Reduce the growth in peak electricity demand 
•  Improve the energy efficiency of low-income housing 
•  Reduce demand growth for the District’s largest energy users 
• Increase the number of green-collar jobs 
 
CAEA created an entity then identified as the sustainable energy utility and designated it to be the 
primary vehicle by which to attain these goals.  The law charged the Mayor, through DDOE, to 
contract with a private entity to conduct sustainable energy programs on behalf of the District of 
Columbia.  The intent of the law is for this program/contract to be the one-stop resource for 
energy efficiency and renewable energy services for District residents and businesses.    
 
The SEU contract has been awarded to a partnership called the District of Columbia Sustainable 
Energy Partnership (DCSEP) with Vermont Energy Investment Corporation (VEIC) as the prime 
contractor.  VEIC is a non-profit organization committed to reducing the economic and 
environmental costs of energy use.  The company has 25 years of experience designing and 
implementing effective and efficient energy programs for states, municipalities, and utilities and is 
known for developing and delivering the nation’s first energy efficiency utility. The DCSEP 
consists of a team of experienced, national and local, well-known organizations and individuals 
that collectively bring together national and local leadership in energy efficiency, renewable 
energy, program planning and implementation, and local community networks. 

http://www.dcseu.com/


 
Initially, for the first year (March 24, 2011 through September 30, 2011)  we will focus on three 
sets of mini-programs we call “quick starts”.  These are: 
1.     Low-income, multifamily, residential energy efficiency projects 
2.     Residential energy efficient projects 
3.     Commercial and Institutional Direct Install Projects 
 
The DCSEU contract and each of the ”quick starts” are explained in more detail on our 
website, www.dcseu.com.   When you visit the website you will read about all services being 
provided currently.    There are many more to come.  All services under the low income, 
multifamily, and commercial and institutional direct install, quick starts are provided free of 
charge.  For the residential, single family retrofit quick start we will provide $500.00 to $800.00 
worth of services for a co-pay of $100.00.  Again, this is all explained in detail at www.dcseu.com. 
 
Commissioner Knits, we need your help now, immediately, in identifying potential projects in 
Ward 6 in general and ANC6-A in particular.  Additionally, if there are community groups and 
organizations that we should reach out to in 1D for additional help, and to get the word out that 
the program is operating, please let me know about those as well.   We are under DDOE 
mandate to have to all of our quick start programs completed and all the first year allocated funds 
($6.5 M) money spent by September 30, 2011.   
 
Low Income, Multi-family (LIMF) Quick Start 
We intend to provide services to about 6,000 units under the LIMF quick start.  That works out to 
around 750 units to 1,000 units per ward, give or take a few hear and a few there.  I am 
requesting that ANC6-A nominate some buildings in your ward and/or district that might meet the 
income restrictions and are thus eligible for this program.  The income restrictions are given on 
our website, www.dcseu.com.  We need buildings now. 
 
Single Family, Owner-Occupied Retrofit Quick Start 
For the single family, owner-occupied retrofit quick start, we need recommendations for tight knit 
communities that might want to participate.  ANC6-A has a mix of residential and 
commercial/retail properties so I suspect that you might have some tight-knit communities in your 
district that would be interested in participating in this program.  I looked at the website for the 
neighborhood and civic associations in Ward 6 and there are not that many, but you have several 
in your ANC such as Lincoln Park, Stanton Park and Rosedale that seem to fit the criteria below. 
 I am sure there are more and we need your help.  We really need your input for this quick start 
program for Ward 6.  We need the names of communities that you would recommend and a 
contact person for that association.  We want to start with the contact for that 
neighborhood/civic/community association and then let them make recommendations for home 
owners that might want to  participate.  We do not want to, nor do we have time to go door to door 
looking for participants.  We will provide about $500.00 to $800.00 of services to each home and 
are only requesting a $100.00 co-pay.  There is no income restriction on the single family home 
quick starts.  The other criteria are: 
  1.  Neighborhood should contain a cluster of owner-occupied, single 
family homes sufficient to support program goals (75-100 per ward). 
  2.  Neighborhood homeowners should be able to afford the $100.00 co-
pay requirement. 
  3.  Target neighborhood home clusters should be situated such the 
contractors can easily schedule several home installations for one day with minimal 
driving. 
  4.  Target neighborhood housing stock should be at least 15 years old. 

http://www.dcseu.com/
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  5.  Neighborhood should host existing social network, community 
group, or homeowner's association. 
  6.  Neighborhood participation should have support from appropriate 
ANC chair. 
  7.  Neighborhood housing stock that characteristically will have 
significant opportunities for efficiency improvements 
We anticipate that with the money available we can do about 25 homes to 30 homes 
per ward, thus the need to identify cluster with 75 homes to 100 homes per 
community.  This is the reason why we are asking for referrals from the ANC 
Commissioners and the Ward Council Persons.  We cannot advertise this in a big 
splash yet, because many will be left out and we do not misrepresent ourselves and 
the program and disappoint.  We can get to all during the rest of the 4+ years of the 
program. 
• 
Commercial and Institutional Direct Install Quick Start 
With respect to the commercial and institutional direct install quick start program, we plan to 
provide free services to about 75 businesses to 100 business in each ward.   Again, we need 
these businesses in clusters, so the contractor can walk up and down the street of a business 
corridor, provide the services efficiently, and not have to drive all over the ward each day to meet 
the goal.  The businesses should be small, one floor, retail operations, that employ less than 15 
people and are not chains.  I know there are several such business corridors in Ward 6 and 
perhaps in your District.  Please recommend those that might be good candidates in your ANC 
District.  Some of the services we will provide under this quick start are given, yes, on our 
website, www.dcseu.com. 
 
Summary 
When we start work in all programs we want to take pictures of the contractors, the business 
owners, the ANC Commissioner and the Ward Council person observing our money and 
residents at work and helping other residents and businesses to become more energy efficient 
and responsible citizens. 
 
I am Lilia Abron and I have responsibility initially for community outreach and education.  George 
Nichols, who resides in 6-A, will be assisting me with follow-up to this email.  For the DCSEU he 
has responsibility for governmental affairs and outreach.  
 
Thank you so much for your time and attention to this email.  I look forward to hearing from you. 
 Just hit "reply to" to respond to me by email. 
 
Very truly yours,    
 
Lilia Abron 
 
Lilia A. Abron, Ph.D., PE, BCEE 
DCSEU 
202 352 7812 
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